
CITY OF HAINES
COUNCIL MEETING AGENDA
NOVEMBER 12, 2019
       CONVENE: 6:00 PM

Mayor's Report

Administrative Matters

· Fiscal year 2018/2019 Annual Audit Presentation Gaslin Accounting CPA’s PC

Consent Agenda

The items on the Consent Agenda are considered routine and all will be adopted by one motion unless a Council Member or a person in the audience requests, before the vote on the motion, to have any item considered separately.  If any item is removed from the Consent Agenda, it will be discussed immediately following the vote for the other items on the consent agenda.
· Minutes of October 8, 2019 Council meeting.
· November accounts payable.

· Resources and obligations report – October 
City Recorder/Public Works Reports

· Reports
Administrative Matters
· Resolution No. R-1911-06 Internal Control Deficiencies and Plan of Action
Unfinished Business
New Business
Council Reports

Public Comments

The City of Haines complies with Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 and the Americans with Disabilities Act. Assistance is available for individuals with disabilities by calling 856-3366 or the Oregon Telecommunications Relay Service. Their phone numbers are: TTY: 800-648-3458/Voice: 800-848-4442The City of Haines is an equal opportunity Employer and Provider. Complaints of Discrimination should be sent to USDA Director, Office of Civil Rights, Washington, D.C.  20250-9410
Approved
Council____________________ Date_________________________
CITY OF HAINES

CITY COUNCIL MEETING
NOVEMBER 12, 2019
CONVENED: 6:00 PM

CITY HALL

Council President Dennis Anthony opened the November 12, 2019 City Council meeting at 6:00 pm. Council members present were June Falcon, Angie Shurtleff, Peter Hall, Don Adcock and Ken Bain. Mayor Jim Brown was absent. City Recorder Valerie Russell and Public Works Ty Falcon were also present.  
Citizen present: Sandy Wood and Larry Curry. Bill Randall from Reliance Connects and Stan Mitchell from Gaslin Accounting CPA’s PC were also present. 
Agenda Item No. 1– Administrative Matters

Bill Randall Reliance Connects Haines Manager
Bill Randall, Reliance Connects Haines Manager, addressed the Council concerning a proposal to lease a spot on the water tower granting Reliance Connects exclusive Wireless Internet service for $6,000 per year. 

Councilor Hall made a motion to accept Reliance Connects proposal. Councilor Adcock seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent.

Fiscal Year 2018/2019 Annual Audit Presentation Gaslin Accounting CPA’s PC
Accountant Stan Mitchell from Gaslin Accounting CPA’s PC gave an overview of the 2018/2019 audit for the City of Haines. Stan stated that there were no budget violations and that the City is making progress financially. The City was also required to have a Single Audit conducted because of the revenues from the CDBG grant and the SDWRLF loan which totaled over $750,000 in one fiscal year. 
Agenda Item No. 2 – Consent Agenda
Councilor Shurtleff made a motion to accept the consent agenda. Councilor Falcon seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent. 
Agenda Item No. 3 – City Recorder/Public Works
City Recorder Report

ODOT Special Cities Allotment Grant

City Recorder Valerie Russell explained to the Council that the City had applied for a $100,000 ODOT Special Cities Allotment Grant to repave John Street earlier in the year. The City was just notified that the project was chosen and the City will receive a $100,000 grant. 

Water Compliance Project

Valerie gave an update on the progress of the Water Compliance Project. In Phase 1, the propane tank has been installed for the generator. The reservoir is filled with water and is being used along with the existing water reservoir. The engineers have advised the City that the old water reservoir cannot be drained and left standing because it was designed to have water in the tank for stability. The City had initially discussed leaving the old water reservoir in place until it could possibly be relocated to the Haines Stampede Rodeo grounds. But unfortunately, this could be a huge liability for the City. If water is left in the tank there is the possibility of the water freezing and could cause leaking. After the water sits in the tank for an extended period of time the water cannot be put back into the system because of possible contamination. The City would have to continue to maintain and inspect the tank as long as it is in place. The tank will continue to deteriorate and could become a hazard and a liability to the City. The City has the funds available at this time to remove the tank. Phase 2 of the Water Compliance Project is nearly complete and a walk through was conducted and everything was approved. 


Winter Water Allowance

Valerie referred to the discussion at the October meeting concerning the metered water rates. She stated that she did not address a winter usage allowance for customers to leave their faucets dripping to prevent frozen pipes. Valerie suggested giving customers an extra 10,000 gallons for a winter allowance. The extra water usage would be allowed after three consecutive days of below freezing temperatures. 
Public Works Report
DEQ Inspection

Public Works Ty Falcon explained to the Council that there was an inspection by the new DEQ representative Justin Sterger for the renewal of the sewer permit. Justin seemed like he was willing to work with the City with compliance issues. Justin is going to try to incorporate into the new permit that the sewer readings for the DMR’s only need to be recorded for five days a week rather than seven.  

Sewer Line Issues
Public Works Ty Falcon explained that there was nearly a major sewer disaster. There was a clog at a “T” in the sewer mainline out toward the lift station, the clog was caused by a water bottle. Baker County, Baker City and Baker Sanitary were called out to assist with the emergency that took two days to fix. Baker County had to cut the asphalt on Coffey Lane to expose a man hole that had been paved over. Baker City actually located the man hole that was not documented on the maps and they assisted with their vactor and jetter trucks. Baker Sanitary was here one day and Baker City was here for two full days. Larry assisted Ty through the entire process. 

Misc.
A 23-foot extension ladder was stolen out of the City shop during the day. It is orange and has “Haines” written on it. The shop is now locked at all times.  

City Recorder Valerie Russell commented to the Council that the City needs to find people that can fill in for Ty so he can have some time off. Ty has been working seven days a week basically since he started working for the City. 
Discussion followed. 
Agenda Item No. 4 – Administrative Matters


Resolution No. R-1911-06 Internal Control Deficiencies and Plan of Action
Council President Dennis Anthony read aloud Resolution No. R-1911 Internal Control Deficiencies and Plan of Action to the Council. 

Councilor Shurtleff made a motion to accept Resolution No. R-1911. Councilor Hall seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent. 

Agenda Item No. 5 – Council Reports

Councilor Shurtleff
Councilor Shurtleff questioned when the deadline for Curt Knox to get his survey completed and what avenue the City should take if he had not conducted the survey by the deadline. 
Council discussion followed and the consensus was to contact the City Attorney on how to proceed. 


Councilor Hall
Councilor Hall addressed the Council stating that he was nominated and will be appointed to the Board for the League of Oregon Cities. Councilor Hall is addressing the aging population of small towns with the LOC and the fact that younger people have to leave the area for career opportunities. Now, with higher technology and computers some of the younger population should be able to stay here and in smaller communities.
Agenda Item No. 6 – Public Comments
There were no public comments.
Meeting adjourned at 7:05 pm. 
All aforementioned documents are herein attached and part of the record.
Respectfully submitted,
Valerie Russell, City Recorder 
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